Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) Steering Group
at St Mawes Millennium Rooms, 7 pm on 18th June 2014
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1. Apologies:  Julian German, Ralph German, Derek Julyan, Graham Webb
2. Declarations of Interest – None
3. Open Period – no one wished to speak
4. Minutes of the Meeting on 21st May 2014

Acceptance proposed by DHu and seconded by DG
5. Matters Arising – None
6. Chairman’s Report of 16th June 2014

JS drew attention to item 7 and advised that the event had been a success with 57 attendees signing the register but more attending so total in excess of 60. 18 comment forms had been handed in with positive comments. JS wanted to recognise the support of Julian German who attended from 10am until 4pm. With regard to item 8, JS reported that he had received no adverse comments about the draft Plan from the PCs but St Just PC have asked that he meet their planning committee. JS then asked for questions from the SG -
CW requested an update on the meetings with consultants to discuss the draft Plan – JS explained that the only outstanding meeting was with Dan Nicholls of Cornwall Council (CC) re: Renewable Energy – this is being chased – and on Housing/Affordable Housing they are awaiting a response from the ‘expert’ regarding the proposed policies as contrary to the ‘normal’ route used by CC. Otherwise JS confirmed that there had been no adverse comments, just some queries.
JA queried whether it would be practicable to restrict open market housing to full time residents only but should include as a ‘marker’ as it is what the community want. RW enquired how this would be policed and JS acknowledged it may only discourage but if adopted CC would fight any challenge in court.

JA acknowledged that when the Plan is passed they would then have to work on how it is implemented and by whom.

CW – on subject of conversion of larger properties for affordable accommodation - wanted the SG to be aware that a 10 bed ex-home for people with learning difficulties in St Mawes had recently come on the market and had sold immediately and she wondered how under the Plan it would be possible to compete with developers. On this and other issues CW expressed concern that although the policies represent what the public want there is a danger may not achieve the result.

JS assured the SG that removal of a holiday let restriction is possible and will help meet the need for full rental availability.

RW voiced his support for the RNP and said their aspirations were admirable but as this went against present housing policy questioned if achievable. JS explained that when the Plan is passed they will be talking to CC regarding how best to achieve the required result. JA explained that with many policies cannot force but can support
CH wondered if a version of the policies could be produced for estate agents to distribute to potential purchasers to ensure they are aware of local feeling i.e. a moral not legal obligation.

DHu reported that he had received an email against the Bowling Green affordable housing development in St Just and also the AONB had indicated it would not get their support.
On the subject of Affordable Housing, JS advised that he had responded to the recent consultation with the views of the community and explained that CC appeared to be taking on board local views. Just the top 3 bands to be considered for allocation with priority given to those with a local connection. The RNP will need their own survey and register to enable any challenge and to stress the criteria of social need.
Acceptance proposed by CW and seconded by DHu
7. Draft Plan Document

a) Update on amendments

JA explained that Version 16 had been sent to all SG members and Parish councillors and 10-12 responses had been received in various forms. JA had been able to accommodate most suggestions into Version 18 and passed round copies of the amended policies. He explained that some of the LA policies had been moved to CV as deemed more appropriate. He feels they are fairly close to the final draft but some issues still to be resolved. He reported a very good meeting with the AONB last week who were impressed and positive. They made some suggestions and recommendations which JA will incorporate. He explained that up until now the AONB Management Plan was not a legal document and hence CC did not have to consider in decisions. However by incorporating in the RNP it will become legal and relevant. 
DH enquired whether the National Trust (NT) had responded – JS stated no. DH, RW and PM feel should go to a higher level to elicit a response and to get them on board as the largest landowner on the Roseland cannot assume they will do the right thing. JS explained that he now has a contact for the Roseland and will be phoning tomorrow and will then circulate the response to the SG. JS encouraged any NT members on the SG who feel strongly to contact the NT direct. He also explained that as a stakeholder the NT will be formally contacted during the consultation period. DG expressed the view that the NT had been given every opportunity to respond, and DHu confirmed that the NT have always in the past become involved in individual applications.
b) Process to finalise the document

JA explained still aiming for beginning of July to have draft ready for consultation with the 6 week consultation period taking up the rest of July and most of August. During September they will need to incorporate the comments made to produce Version 20 which will first go to NPIER for a ‘mock’ examination (included in the Planning Aid package), then to CC for Approval before the examiner and then to referendum - he is envisaging best case scenario by Christmas.

JA explained that after the MT have completed the changes the final draft will be distributed to the SG for approval but if any compromises have to be made JS assured the SG that they will be informed. JS asked the SG and it was agreed that in order to keep to the tight schedule a postal or email vote for approval of the draft would be completed prior to the next SG meting but RW asked that a meeting be held if there were many issues raised by the SG. 
DG enquired whether the LLCA report had been completed – JA advised the document was being put together this week and at present the VCA was being based on Graham Webb’s document but would be updated when the actual VCA was completed. DH wanted recognition of the tremendous amount of work put in by the LLCA volunteers but was concerned momentum was being lost on the VCA.
DG enquired about the Design Guide – JA explained that in view of the amount of work involved CC had agreed to the RNP adopting the Carrick Design Guide ‘pro tem’ and adding the Design Guide as a SPD. This is a project and will be supported by CC

JA explained the position on ‘permitted development rights’ and that the AONB had suggested putting in relevant policies

PM raised the issue of boundaries – DHu explained that exception sites will need to meet with Parish Council requirements
c) Statutory Consultation Period

JS explained that a letter will be distributed to all properties and relevant bodies at the start of the 6 week period asking for feedback which will be recorded – who said what and what action taken. In view of the relatively short period for response the SG must ensure that their teams deliver the letters promptly. The Consultation Draft will be available online but will also need to have hard copies available. Consideration was being given to a week-long exhibition/event which will need to be manned and have comment forms available.
8. Finance Report

RW and PM enquired whether the budget was adequate to get to referendum. JS explained that it should be as only real expense will be printing which is as yet unknown but will still need funds (and volunteers) for the implementation of the Plan and for projects. JS explained that the grant should expire at the end of 2014 but he is hopeful it can be held over into 2015.

PM asked if would need to employ a consultant to assist with preparation of the Design Guide and Conservation Area Management Plans – JS explained could not afford one but would have assistance/support from CC
Acceptance proposed by RW and seconded by DG

9. AOB

a) JS reported that Western Greyhound had without consultation withdrawn the bus service for Portloe and reduced the service for Veryan. Veryan PC had a large public representation at their recent meeting and have arranged an open meeting in Portloe on 30th June with invited guests from all parties involved. JS reported that the results of Q2 with reference to services were quoted by the first member of the public to speak at the meeting.
DG advised that Ruan were considering using Community Transport Group

b) DG raised a query on distribution areas which was clarified by JS. 

c) DH again stressed the importance of making contact with the National Trust as a large land owner on the Roseland and again JS advised he will be phoning the contact he has been given tomorrow

d) PM asked if before adoption of the Plan the results of the questionnaires could be used in discussing planning applications – it was explained that could be quoted but no legal standing until Plan accepted
Meeting closed at 8.35pm





S Wagstaff

                                   CHAIRMANS REPORT 16 JUNE 2014
1. This report covers the period 17 May 2014 to 16 June 2014 inclusive.

2. During this period the management team held four meetings: 20, 21, 23 May, and 9 June. 

3. Jon Smith, Colin Hastings and John Adams have been present at all MT meetings. Sue Wagstaff has attended two. The meeting on 20 May was with Jo Widdecombe from Planning Aid, and the meeting on 21 May was with Sarah Arden, Principal Planning Policy Officer with Cornwall Council.

4. Roseland Online and Roseland Magazine. We have continued to place articles in the magazine with identical copy being placed on Roseland Online. Similar material was also circulated by email and put on Facebook.  

5. www.roselandplan.org Work continues to regularly update the site.   

6. Work has continued on the draft plan and a full update will be given at the Steering Group meeting on 18 June as a separate agenda item. Following the proposal made at the Steering Group meeting held on 21 May a workshop for Steering Group members was held on 12 June to help members understand the draft plan.

7. Local Landscape Character Assessment. This project is nearing completion. The public meeting on 14 June at Gerrans Memorial Hall was a great success with good attendance levels and lots of positive responses from those that attended.

8. Parish Council Meetings. The Chairman attended and made reports at the following meetings: Veryan 19 May and 16 June, St Just-in-Roseland 2 June, Gerrans 3 June. 

Jon Smith

Chairman

16 June 2014 

